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ñIt's my experience that most folk who ride trains could 

care less where they're going. For them it's the journey 

itself and the people they meet along the way. You see, 

at every stop this train makes, a little bit of America, a 

little bit of your country, gets on and says hello.ò  

 -David Baldacci, The Christmas Train  
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 November Work Day saw continuing work on the Escape Track Bridge Piers with a hardy 
crew of chippers and painters all 27 piers were prepared for installation.  The plan now is to start 
digging the footings for the piers with a Back Hoe, not our Backs!  Plans are in the works to begin 

on the December 19
th
 work day. 

 In addition to the escape track construc-
tion, we will have normal track maintenance to 
handle.  The Railroad operated well last Run Day 
with 4 public train locomotives in action along with 
5 freight trains on the rails. 

 Not many live steam railroads can field two 
4-8-4ôs, 4-4-2, 4-6-6-4, and a 4-8-8-4 in passen-
ger service.  The Union Pacific was well repre-
sented with Dean Willoughbyôs UP 4-8-4,  

 Brad Bluthôs UP 4-6-6-4 and the RLS UP 4
-8-8-4!!  We even had a locomotive engine 
change just like in Cheyenne, the Challenger ar-

rived in Allenôs Valley, cut off train on main line, proceeded to South fuel track #2,  Big Boy was 
sitting hot on South fuel track #1 backed up to train, terminal air test, and proceeded into public 
passenger service. 

 One of the most interesting things about RLS operations is the great variety of projects.  
There is always something for everyone to take a part in the success of the Riverside Live Steam-
ers.  Each work day we have need for a camp cook to prepare and serve lunch to the workers.  
You can volunteer to cook a meal or pick up food at any deli.  The Club pays for the lunch but it 
takes a member to volunteer to handle the lunch. Think about it and let me know if you would like 
to cover lunch in January.  We have our Presi-
dent Mike Gardner dawning the chef hat in De-
cember! 

 Crossing guard or switch tenders in 
Hunter Station is another easy task that makes 
the railroad operate smoothly.  We have sev-
eral members who volunteer for those posi-
tions but we can always use more help espe-
cially in the afternoon.  Members who are do-
ing cold maintenance on their locomotives 
should consider coming up to the station to 
lend a hand after they finish their repair work.  
Volunteering for an hour would help a lot.  We 
pay the rent in Hunter Hobby Park by operat-
ing the public trains.  Lending a hand in train 
operations is an important part of RLS membership. 

 With the addition of our two work trucks, we find moving around Park very easy.  Word of 
warning especially in the station area: If you park one of the work trucks anywhere outside of the 
compound, TAKE THE KEYS!  Your Roadmaster learned the hard way last Run Day as I was set-
ting up the Crossing Signals in the Station, a group of kids walked by the work truck and took the 
keys.  Fortunately there are more good people than stupid kids in Hunter Park.  Later in the after-


